
 
 

To:   UAF Faculty  
 
From:    Susan Henrichs 
 
Subject: Budget Challenges for FY 14 and Beyond 
 
Date:  February 12, 2013 
 
As you may have seen in the Fairbanks Daily News-Miner, or heard about in campus meetings, FY14 is 
likely to bring some significant financial challenges to UAF.  I will provide more information later in this 
memo, but the result is that we will need to implement changes.   It is my responsibility as Provost to 
balance revenue and expenditures within my reporting units, and I share that responsibility with deans 
and directors.  Everyone will need to limit administrative costs and pare discretionary expenditures, but 
in many cases changes to faculty workloads will need to be part of balancing the budget as well.  For 
most of the units reporting to the Provost, tuition is by far the most important source of non-general 
fund revenue and instruction is the largest expense, and so these areas offer the greatest opportunities 
to address budget deficits.        
 
Examples of changes that will affect most units include: 

 Inability to refill some vacated faculty positions, which will lead to some faculty being assigned 
additional teaching. 

 Insufficient funds to hire as many adjuncts as previously, also leading to some regular faculty 
having a greater teaching assignment. 

 A need to use opportunities to increase revenue through additional sections or on-line 
instruction. 

 A need to increase teaching workload and decrease research workload for faculty members who 
have a record of lower productivity in research. 

 A need to avoid teaching courses with very low enrollments, if possible. 

 Increased use of directed study (vs. the standard lecture format) for classes with very small 
enrollments. 

 
In many cases the main alternative to these actions, cancelling courses, would be unsatisfactory.  An 
immediate consequence is that fewer courses and sections taught would mean lower tuition revenue 
and a worsening budget gap.    In the longer run, fewer courses taught would slow students’ progress 
toward graduation.    
 
I am not imposing across-the-board rules because the schools and colleges differ greatly from one 
another.  I recognize that for some units funded research is more important than tuition as a revenue 
source, and those units will need to focus more on maintaining research strength than on instructional 
programs.  Other units are focused on public or university service and will need to make changes suited 
to their missions.   However, I do expect deans and faculty to implement the adjustments that will be 
most effective for their units.    
 
If you are not familiar with the budget issues, here is a quick summary: 
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the reasons cited there are unlikely to be central reserves of funds, and deficit spending cannot be 
permitted. 
 
The third type of suggestion is “Make a vertical cut and eliminate programs or units.”  Such cuts are 
difficult and take time (especially if tenured faculty and currently enrolled students are involved), but 
may need to be considered, especially if the financial situation worsens.   Keep in mind that it’s not 
possible to save millions of dollars solely by ending marginal programs.  Even programs that we consider 
to be a normal size are not that costly.   As an example, take a department with four faculty members, ½ 
of an administrative assistant, forty undergraduate majors who take an average of 30 credits each year, 
no core curriculum responsibilities, and no grants.  The student tuition revenue is about $220,000, the 
total cost of the faculty (if junior) and admin is about $400,000, and so eliminating the department 
yields funds of $180,000 

mailto:smhenrichs@alaska.edu

